
Harriers Newsletter

Friday, 2nd December  2022

Our Vision: to cultivate high quality education in a supportive environment, enabling 

our pupils to become happy, confident individuals, ready to take on the world



Message from Miss Pamplin

It was lovely to see so many of you attending our open classrooms last week. We realise that not all of you are able to make every 

event but hope that over the year, some of them are accessible to most of you. The children and staff value the  opportunities to talk 

about what they have been doing in school.  This week, as our Christmas decorations go up  and our Nativity productions are about 

to begin, we look forward to the busy few days ahead. Schools can be a very happy time for many on the lead up to Christmas and 

make every effort for that to be the experience for all our children. However, we realise that this is not always the case for everyone. 

As a school, we have a very supportive group of staff who are always available to speak to at the beginning and end of the day. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any concerns or are in need of support. We have a community cupboard that is

stocked with grocery items, a “New to you” uniform stock and are able to sign post you to support outside of our own school 
community. 

Kind regards,

Steph Pamplin



Congratulations go to 
Toucans (92.5%) & Parrots(96.3%) classes 
for winning the attendance bears this week.

Attendance
Whole school attendance 

Last week 92% 

( -4% on expected level)

Whole school attendance 

This week 90.7%

(-5.3% on expected level)



Lower Phase
Celebration Assembly 
2nd December 2022

High Flyers

High Flyers“Best Seats in 
the House”

Punctuality 
Bear

Attendance  
Bear

Celebrating 
success out 

of school



Upper Phase
Celebration Assembly 
2nd December 2022

“Best Seats in 
the House”

High Flyers

Punctuality 
Bear

Attendance  
Bear



Upcoming Dates 
● Tuesday 6th December Santa Fun Run 

for Katherine House Hospice
● Wednesday 7th December Y1 and Y2 

Nativity to parents am and pm sessions ( 
tickets from the office)

● Thursday 8th December Y1 and Y2 Nativity 
– am only (tickets from the office)

● Thursday 8th December PTFA Christmas 
Bazaar 3-5pm

● Monday 12th December EYU Nativity pm & 
Tuesday 13th December am

● Tuesday 13th December Carol Service at St 
Mary’s Church 1.30pm

● Wednesday 14th December Christmas 
Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day. Nursery 
songs to parents pm

● Thursday 15th December Christmas party 
and non- uniform day

● Friday 16th December Toy Day



PTFA Christmas 
events

★ Christmas Bazaar 

Thursday 8th Dec 3-5pm 

(We would welcome any 

donations for the tombola sale)

★ Children Christmas present 

wrapping event 

Friday 9th Dec in school

Bookable on Parent Pay 

£2.50  per present



EYU!

We have been doing lots of painting 

this week;  spending time learning how 

to mix colours and we now know that 

mixing colours doesn’t mean we end 
up with a big black mess! 

We even made a colour wheel!



Year 1!

In Year 1, we have been 

using our counting stick to 

practise counting in 2’s. We 
thought carefully about how 

we knew if a number was 

odd or even. We also took it 

in turns to be the teacher at 

the front!



Year 2 Victorian 
Day!

As part of our topic all about the 

Victorians, we had a Victorian day. We 

spent the day as a real Victorian class 

would have done. We all dressed up, 

sat in rows, stood up when an adult 

entered the room, and tried learning by 

rote by copying from the board with 

our blackboards and chalk. We then 

went out to play Victorian games, and 

drew our own Hopscotch grids. We 

had a lot of fun experiencing life for 

Victorian children, but we all agreed 

that school is definitely a much nicer 

place to be now!



Year 3 - Bronze Age 
pots!

The children in year 3 have enjoyed 

making clay pots in the style of the 

‘beaker people’ from the Bronze 
Age.

We thought about patterns, form 

and techniques, but mainly just 

enjoyed getting stuck in to the clay! 

Despite a few challenges along the 

way, we managed to create some 

lovely Bronze Age pots and 

thoroughly enjoyed ourselves!



Year 4 Music!

Both Year 4 Classes have 

been practising their 

glockenspiel songs ready 

for the Carol Concert on the 

13th of December! 

They have been learning 
how to keep in time as a 
team and to memorise the 
musical notes!



Year 4 - Christmas 
preparations!

Year 4 have also been busy 

injecting some festive fun 

into their classrooms by 

making decorations and 

jazzing up the Christmas 

trees!



Year 5 Lanterns Year 5 created some lanterns for Banbury lantern 
parade. We had to create the frame first before 
adding our own designs onto the sides. 

The lanterns will be on display at the Christmas 
Bizarre on Thursday 8th December and at the 

lantern parade on Saturday 10th December.  



Year 5 Science
Year 5 investigated which brand of nappy would 
be the most absorbent.  They also considered if 
these would be the most eco-friendly options or 
whether we should return to Viking times where 
they used peat moss!

We were then treated to a brilliant online workshop 
with the Oxford University Chemistry Department.  
We looked at polymers, their properties and how 
we use them in our everyday life.  The children 
were very surprised by this. We also realised that 
plastic polymers are not very ecologically friendly!



Year 6 
IMPS

Year 6 were fortunate 
enough to have the IMPS 
team come in and deliver 
two distinct workshops to 
the whole cohort. Both 
Owls and Eagles had the 
opportunity to practice 
CPR, the recovery position 
and gain a general 
awareness of key first aid 
knowledge and practices.



Sporting events! 

Football festival

Well done to the children that took part in the 

under 11’s football tournament. Our girls 
came 5th and the boys came 3rd! 

Cross - country finals

Also, well done to Solomon, Kaydon and 

Aaliyah who made it to the cross country 

finals at Sibford School. You represented the 

school brilliantly! 

Football club

Our new Oxford United Football club has been 

all over the news. This club will be offered for 

free to 96 pupils during the school year and 

will support those who don’t play football or 
may be less active!



NSPCC Speak Out, Stay Safe
During anti-bullying week, the children all participated in the NSPCC Speak Out, Stay Safe 

programme. They learnt about the importance of knowing who their trusted adults are, and 

also speaking to someone if they are worried about something.



Keeping our children safe online

Know the four C’s to help keep your child safe! 

The 4 C’s of Online Safety are really useful because they are simple tounderstand; you doń’t have to know every 
risk and issue; they allow you to consider and investigate the potential concerns and they can be used as

conversation starters with children.

CONTENT - if a child is allowed to play this game, download this  app, use an online service, what 
can they see? What content are they subjected to? Are there filters we can use? Are there any age 
restrictions? 

CONTACT - when theyare using their technology, playing games,  using apps, who are they talking
to? Are you happy with this? Can you turn chat off? Are there any block/report features? 

CONDUCT - this describes the behaviour of the child. If allowed to use or play this game, use 
this app, how will they behave? 

COMMERCIALISM - the internet, all the apps, games and services are driven by commercialism. Many of 
these services are free,but they have to make money somehow. We’re all used to ads and the fact our 
data is  farmed in order to show us targeted and relevant ads, but commercialism also includes scams, identity 
theft, fraud etc.



Christmas Dinner

Our Christmas lunch will take place on 

Wednesday 14th December. 

Please book this on Parent Pay, if your 

child pays for dinners the cost is 

£2.40.The deadline for booking will be 
8th December 2022.

Please book these options on Parent 

Pay for the Christmas Dinner

● Roast Chicken >Roast Turkey

● Veggie Sausages >Quorn Fillet



Donate here:

https://www.justgiving.co
m/fundraising/Harriers-
Banbury-
Academy2?utm_source=co
pyLink&utm_medium=fundr
aising&utm_content=Harrie
rs-Banbury-
Academy2&utm_campaign
=pfp-
share&utm_term=5125aeb
0d09442adb87d99c505d97
03a



https://www.getoxfordshireactive.org/

Use link below to access more information



https://www.justcamps.co.uk/register

admin@justcamps.co.uk

Clubs outside Harriers in 
the Christmas Holidays





Cost of 
Living tips 
from 
Brighter 
Futures in 
Banbury 

More 
information can 
be found on 

their website
https://www.cherwell
.gov.uk/info/118/co
mmunities/873/brigh
ter-futures-in-
banbury#:~:text=Brig
hter%20Futures%20is
%20a%20long,within
%20Banbury's%20mo
st%20disadvantaged
%20areas. 

https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/info/118/communities/873/brighter-futures-in-banbury#:~:text=Brighter%20Futures%20is%20a%20long,within%20Banbury's%20most%20disadvantaged%20areas

